ANNA SOUBRY MP

Member of Parliament for Broxtowe

NEWSLETTER



please print this off for a neighbour who isn't on the Internet and please forward it on to someone who is!

"she has a record of unusually free speech" Simon Carr The Independent

part of "the beating heart of the parliamentary Tory party" *Quentin Letts The Daily Mail*

September 19th

Hello again,

I have an immediate apology, as I had hoped to send this email newsletter some time ago.

Unfortunately, I have been unwell requiring a stay in the QMC. It was certainly a novel way to meet a number of constituents who were good enough to stop and ask how I was (they received a muffled response as I was wearing an oxygen mask at the time!).

So forgive me, but I have not been as active as normal in the last few weeks. I continue to post more detailed information on a number of topics on my web site www.annasoubry.org.uk

Scroll down for updates on:

Saving our green belt/ The Foresters Arms/Bramwell residential home/Police meeting - Kimberley Police Station and Contact Points /Doing Business in Broxtowe/ Stapleford Walk In Centre/ Toton Trees/ Toton Connect Bus/ Bendigo Blue Plaque/Boundary changes/Surgery dates

Save our green belt

There has been considerable controversy both locally and nationally about how the Government's policy on planning and development will impact on green field land and green belt land. There is a difference and there has been much confusion. In Broxtowe we only have brownfield sites and green belt land available for development and the Government has pledged to retain the special protection given to green belt land.

As the Prime Minister said last week: "we are not changing the rules on national parks, on the green belt and areas of outstanding natural beauty."

Whilst politicians slug it out I would urge everyone please to take part in the consultation being conducted by Broxtowe Borough Council on their plans for the future of housing development in the constituency.

The deadline for submissions is October 3rd and my view is that the plans pose a very real and profound threat to the green belt in Broxtowe.

I've explained my views in a series of letters and emails to all Borough Councillors and you can read more by clicking the Save our Green Belt tab on the tool bar of my web site www.annasoubry.org.uk.

Please read the proposals by clicking on the Councils web site www.broxtowe.gov.uk and then on the "Core Stategy" item on the home page. This will lead you to various documents including the form for you to have your say.

The Borough is conducting a number of public meetings; please click <u>here</u> for details from the Council's web site.

I attended the meeting in Nuthall but Parliamentary business prevented me from attending a number of others, perhaps most notably the meeting in Bramcote, so please read the report on Bramcote Today

At the Nuthall meeting I was not alone in concluding that Broxtowe has agreed a housing target that effectively gives the go ahead to thousands of houses on the Borough's green belt. I believe Broxtowe is wrong to accept this target and should wait for the Localism Bill to come into force and most importantly consult with residents **before** agreeing to any target - a course Rushcliffe Council has adopted. I am however heartened that at least one of the ruling Labour/Lib Dem group on Broxtowe has said the figures could be reduced down after the public consultation.

With local Councillors, I have organised a public meeting in Toton on Saturday September 24th at the Greenwood Centre from 2pm until 4pm

I have applied for a debate in Parliament on the future of the green belt.

I have also spoken to the Secretary of State Eric Pickles who made it clear Broxtowe does not have to accept the housing target set down by the last Government. Eric told Parliament last week that, "the green belt will be protected under this coalition Government, unlike under the previous Labour Government, who promised to build on it."

In defence of our green belt I have done interviews on Radio Nottingham and reports for the Nottingham Post.

I have been somewhat surprised and disappointed at the reaction from the controlling group who refused a debate on the issue at the recent council meeting. This led at least one

brave Lib Dem to resign the whip (Beeston Councillor Steve Carr).

The response to my letter and emails from one Labour Councillor was an email to me to the effect I should get my priorities right and read his views on the riots rather than "spurious green belt concerns"! I am sorry to disappoint him, but I take the view that this is precisely the sort of local issue that an MP should be concerned with and I will not be bullied out of protecting our green belt or in taking that fight to Parliament.

I believe in development, which includes building houses - especially more affordable ones for first time buyers. We have brown field sites in Broxtowe where we can build two thousand new homes and create jobs. The rest of our available land is green belt and we have precious little left. It needs our protection, not for Broxtowe Borough Council to be handing it over to developers, as I fear they already have on Field Farm and with the fields north of Toton opposite Bardills.

There is a real danger of Broxtowe becoming one huge urban sprawl from Nottingham to the Derbyshire border. Broxtowe should be waiting for the Localism Bill which will hand power back to the communities and I hope you will ask them why they are rushing into the hands of developers.

SOFA so good!

On a more positive note, Greene King have withdrawn their planning application to demolish the Foresters Arms in Newthorpe in favour of housing. However, there is a need to remain vigilant, as a spokesperson from the Brewery has stated in the Nottingham Post that Greene King "anticipate (they) will re-submit another planning application for potential residential use in the near future."

It has been a pleasure to support this campaign; I wrote to Greene King representing the 700 people who had signed a petition in support of the Foresters Arms. In turn I presented the petition to the leader of Broxtowe Borough Council (full details of which can be found on my <u>web site</u>).

Bramwell Care and Residential Home

Notts County Council have found a buyer for six residential and care homes including Bramwell. This is obviously very disappointing to those of us who have been opposed to the sale of Bramwell. I took the view that the excellent services provided at Bramwell should continue as they were in the public sector. The counter view (and I publicly fell out with the Conservative ruling group on the County Council on this matter) is that money raised by the sale and the savings that would flow would be reinvested in improving services for our elderly throughout the County.

However, only half the homes have found a buyer which presumably reduces the amount of savings to be made and the purchase price is £2.5 million, far lower than expected. So there is real concern that this sale may not deliver the funds to improve services as was planned. I have written to the leader of the County Council asking a series of questions all of which I hope will be explored during Thursday's council meeting. I am also working with Lib Dem Councillor Stan Heptinstall who has worked tirelessly on behalf of the Friends of Bramwell.

Police Meeting/Kimberley Police Station/ Contact Points in Nuthall, Stapleford and Toton I attended an MPs' briefing at the Police Force Headquarters where, as you might imagine, there was considerable discussion about how our police dealt with a number of incidents during last months "riots". The agreed view was the police did a very good job.

We discussed the review of police stations. I made representations on behalf of many people in Kimberley who do not want the police station to close and I also expressed my

opposition to the closure of the front counter at Eastwood. I said there was considerable support for a police contact point in Stapleford, Nuthall and Toton.

Doing business in Broxtowe

I have met with a number of local businesses since my election last year and I am keen to meet with many more. Recently, I visited Bridgeway Consulting Ltd on Beeston Business Park and was impressed by their training and apprenticeship programmes. It was also a real honour to go to Payne Security in Giltbrook for the presentation of the Queen's Award for Enterprise. This is their second Queen's Award and they are an outstanding company with a world class reputation.

I appreciate that, for small businesses in particular, these are tough times and as the local MP I very much want to do all I can to help - whether it's raising over regulation with Ministers or getting the banks to honour overdraft and loan agreements - I am keen to do all I can do to assist.

Stapleford Walk-in Centre

The centre is set to close at the end of the month and I had another meeting with the PCT to discuss how they plan to replicate this popular service. I had asked for a better appointment policy and system at GP surgeries covering Stapleford which they assure me is happening. I would be grateful for any experiences to the contrary! I know there has been an increase in the number of surgeries but there are a number of matters which I believe still need to be addressed, namely the restoration of a service to change dressings and an improvement in the parking situation at the QMC. Generally I am in favour of more services currently being provided only at the City or the QMC being moved out to GP surgeries.

Notts County Council is also not satisfied the PCT has done enough to make up for the closure of the Stapleford Walk-In Centre so I anticipate there will be more improvements before the end of the month.

Toton Trees updates

I have had a reply from Lord Henley to my letter on behalf of residents who were angry that the land owner had not been punished in some ways for the destruction of the trees. You can read the letter by clicking here for the link to the web site. I was also copied in to a letter from Peter Acton

of the Nottinghamshire Biological and Geological Record Centre which supported the amendments to the re-stocking notice.

Anthony Nolan recruitment campaign

I have been written to by John Woodcock MP, and contacted by a number of constituents regarding the campaign by the Anthony Nolan Trust to recruit 10 constituents to their stem cell donor list.

I am more than happy to promote this on behalf of the 1600 people currently in need of a Stem Cell transplant.

To read more about the campaign, and to sign up for yourself, please click here

Toton Connect

I have had a good meeting with Premiere, who have extended the 17 service to make up for the loss of the Toton Connect bus. I am meeting Trent Barton next week as we all want the Connect service restored!

Bendigo Blue Plaque

Our latest Blue Plaque will read: "All-England champion bare-knuckle prize-fighter, a reformed drunkard turned evangelist who retired to a cottage on the site". That is how Bendigo (William Thompson) will be remembered at the unveiling on Tuesday 11 October at 10.30 am in the Pearson Centre, Nuart Road, Beeston- the 200th Anniversary of Bendigo's birth. Congratulations as ever to Beeston & District Local History Society, Stapleford & District Local History Society, the Beeston and District Civic Society and now also the Bramcote Conservation Society on marking the achievement of another great Broxtowe resident.

Boundary Changes

As you may already know the Boundary Commission proposed adding Gotham to Broxtowe as part of the plans to make constituencies of equal size and to reduce the number of MP's which will save us about £12 million. I would be honoured to represent Gotham; I know the village and it has a lot in common with much of Broxtowe, even though it is about 15 miles away, south of the river! You might have seen me on the BBC Politics Show welcoming the change which now undergoes a two year consultation process.

OUT AND ABOUT IN BROXTOWE

Moor Green Show

I enjoy the Moor Green Show though it is fair to say we were all disappointed in the weather and smaller crowds this year. I understand BBC Radio Nottingham's John Holmes is taking up the Presidency next year and I wish him great success. I think he could be the boost that is needed to keep Moor Green a great show.

Stapleford Carnival

Was it just me, or maybe it was the warm sunny weather, but this year's Stapleford Carnival seemed to be the best in a few years? Congratulations to Hemlock stone Lions who organise it and to everyone who made it a lovely day.

Awsworth and Cossall Best in Bunch

I attended the Awsworth and Cossall Village Produce Association's Annual Show. Each year I am impressed by the dedication of all those who display in the show, and long may it continue.

Advice Surgeries:

Saturday 24th September 11am - 1pm Friday 14th October, 3pm - 5:00pm

Please contact the Constituency Office to book an appointment. If it's an emergency an appointment is not necessary.

Best Wishes,

Anna Soubry MP

Contact Anna either at the House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA or at Barton House, 61 High Road, Chilwell NG9 4AJ 0207 219 7211 or 0115 9436507

www.annasoubry.org.uk Unsubscribe